
MINUTES 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

LEVIN BRIDGE CLUB INC 
held in Clubrooms Monday 7 November 2022 commencing 6.30pm 

 

 

 
WELCOME:  
Janet Olliver welcomed everyone. 
 
PRESENT: 
Yvette Hewlett, Mike Murray, Bernard Long, Jan Fryer, Margaret Clarke, Val Smith, Sharon Wanden, 
Sandie Wright, Ann Hogg, Kerry Geertson, Dorothy Mackay, Martin Gibbs, Bryan Green, Sue 
Scrimshaw, Janet Olliver, Christine Harris, John Olifent, Dennis Mallon, Valerie Dobson, Marie 
Kerrison, Cath Bennet 

 
APOLOGIES:   
Barbara Taylor, Trish Tough, Mark Kuijten, Hank Ankins, Deryn Comber, Mary Forward, Helen 
Mallon, Noeline Sissons, Tim Horner, Anne Baird-Horner, Sue Sturt, Dorothy Rofe, Paul Taggart, 
Aster Ferguson, Chris Ryder, Helen Smith, Lynne Long, Val McCall, Colleen Murray, Nan 
Wehipeihana. 

Apologies accepted B Long/ J Olliver 

 
MINUTES OF 2021 AGM: 
Bryan Green moved that these be accepted.  
Seconded by John Olifent 
 
MATTERS ARISING:  
No matters arising 

 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 
Report had been previously circulated.  Margaret Clarke voiced her disappointment that the 50th 
Anniversary was not mentioned. Kerry Geertson thought that Covid and the effect that it had had 
on the attendance at the club should have been mentioned along with the fact that we were 20 
members down this year.  
Moved J Olliver/ J Fryer 
 



 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Bryan Green presented the Financial Report and moved that it be accepted,  
seconded by Bernard Long. There was discussion about improving club members. (See General Business) 
 
APPOINTMENT OF AUDITOR: 
Bryan Green moved that Barry Cross remain our auditor, seconded by M Murray 
 

TABLE MONEY: 
Bryan moved that the table money remain the same, seconded by Margaret Clarke. 
 

BUDGET: 
Bryan Green presented the budget for 2023 and moved that it be accepted 
Seconded by Dorothy MacKay 
There was a discussion on the increase in Insurance. 
 

REMITS: Nil  
 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE: 
 President  Mark Kuijten 
             Vice President              Bernard Long 
 Secretary  Lynne Long 
 Treasurer  Bryan Green 
 Tournament Sec Barbara Taylor 
 Committee   Kerry Geertson 
    John Olifent 
    Sue Scrimshaw 
    Sue Staples 
    Trish Tough 
  
GENERAL BUSINESS: 
Alcohol sales at tournaments 
There was a discussion on alcohol at tournaments / prize-giving etc. BYO is not an option. The 
majority of the members attending supported the idea of continuing to offer alcohol at the price of 
$5 per drink.  
 
Increasing members 
Dorothy Mackay suggested idea for increasing our membership and Yvette Hewlett offered to write 
an article for the newspaper. Other ideas were discussed and it was agreed that the committee 
would address increasing membership as one of its main issues.  
 



Meeting closed 7.10pm 


